
University Sustainability Committee 

March 21, 2019 

Members Present: Dr. James Bridgeforth, Victor Cohen, Bailey Hoffman (Student 
Sustainability) Cecelia Martin, Diana Nichols 

Members Absent: Dr. Glen Borchert, Dr. John Cleary, Todd CuIp, William Guess, 
Dr. Krista Harrell, Dr. Doug Marshall, Mary Beth Massey, Brad Sanders, 
Dr. Stephanie Smallegan, SGA Representative 

Guest: Mark Berte 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 2:00 P.M. by Dr. James Bridgeforth 

Old Business: 
1. The minutes for the February 21, 2019 meeting were approved. 
2. Sub-committee Chair Reports & Updates 

a. Cecelia Martin: STARS Taskforce Cecelia reported that she has started— 

collecting the information that is needed for the STARS Taskforce. Cecelia has 
also invited everyone on the committee to the Google Drive documents so that 
the committee is able to track the progress and assist in determining what 
information is needed. The next meeting for this subcommittee will be the Vt 

week of April. 
b. Victor Cohen: Campus Engagement Victor Cohen reported that William Guess — 

is working with Neo Waste and to coordinate a meeting with Bess Rich (city of 
Mobile representative). Victor reported that approval has been given for a 
greenhouse for the community garden. This subcommittee is discussing 
developing a series of speakers (2 speakers per semester) to come to the 
campus and discuss Sustainability. 

c. Diana Nichols: Marketing & Communication Diana reported that the— 

Sustainability website is current with the minutes and committee members 
(including pictures). This committee is working towards getting light pole banners 
to be placed throughout campus. The goal is to have this completed by March or 
April 2020. Social Media is ongoing for this committee. 

d. Todd CuIp: Operations: Deferred until April2019 meeting. 

New Business 
1. Welcome Mark and the ACE Team Mark Berte from the Alabama Coastal— 

Foundation (ACE) presented a PowerPoint presentation outlining the mission 
statement, educational programs and volunteer opportunities. The foundation 
has partnered with the University to offer student internships and to promote 
community engagement. Mark described different ways the Foundation works 



with the community to improve our coasts. Mark described several educational 
programs; Drone Workshop, Coastal Alabama 




